

## **JHPO Meeting Minutes**

February 20, 2019

### Used Book Sale - Stacey

- April 4, 5, 6, 2019
- Books for any age range are being accepted.
- Books will be categorized and priced by a volunteer.
- Can get it advertised on the big sign by the Central office unless something else more important arises.

### Teacher Grants

- Approval of all mini-grants was announced. All teachers will get an email about the approval.
- Mrs. Simenson asked for gift cards will follow after we ask what she wants.
- Mrs. Treece and Mr. Ferguson's books will be ordered ASAP
- Mrs. Krueger will be approved for the Science subscription she asked for, but we will not be able to approve the calculators because of cost. She has begun to talk to Perrysburg Schools Foundation to see if she can get a grant through them. Will get with her about how to order the subscription.

### Frosh Fest

Have 9 sponsors. Will be ordering t-shirts by March 1. Scott Buker will help get shirt sizes from all 8th graders.

### Restaurant Night

- February 27<sup>th</sup> is Macro's and Hershey night
- Do we have nights set up for March and April? Jennie will follow up

### Snowball

- talking about cancelling dance d/t low interested from students
- only 6 tickets sold this week so far, Don will have students who plan to buy at door give their name so we can see how many are planning on coming.
- He will let Jennie know Thursday if he will cancel it. JHPO is ok to cancel if the interest is not there.
- Low parent help is also playing a part in this, only 1 parent to help decorate and 3 to chaperone.
- If we need to cancel, will figure out how to take care of DJ and Photo booth.

### Lock-In

Possible that Student Council will do a Lock in Again this year.

Students will be asked if they would want to go

It would be done at Total Sports behind Meijer. \$20.00 a student and would include Meal, shirt and activities.

### Staff Breakfast

- March 15<sup>th</sup>
- Menu: Costco muffins and yogurt parfait for sure.
- Try to get Dunkin' donation.
- Avoid fresh fruit.

#### School Beautification

- Will be planning on starting music hall after spring break.
- JHPO will do the painting for the piano on the door over spring break
- would like to have quote for Jackie Derr done for her since she has been big help this year. all are in favor to move forward. Jennie will contact vendor.
- would like to see if we can do a cup design for the fence outside. Idea brought in by Jennie. Don supports. Will need to check with Chuck Jaco for approval. Jennie will do this.

#### Teacher Appreciation

Still need theme for Teacher Appreciation lunch. Ideas are welcome!

#### Band On the Run

They are looking for sponsorship. We will support and Jennie will talk to Mr. Bentley

#### JHPO Board Vacancies

JHPO will have 3 vacancies to fill for next year. President Elect, Secretary and Shadow treasurer. Nominations will be taken the month of March.

Will visit HPI meeting to bring this to attention of the parents to see about interest, will also ask to have it placed in their announcements and Facebook page.

We will also get the word out via announcements, Facebook and email.

#### JHPO at registration night

registration night for new 8th and 7th graders is March 5.

JHPO will hand out information this night.

#### Box Tops Collection

it was decided that April 22-25 will be our last collection of the year

it will be a contest between 7th and 8th grades

#### Administrative Assistant Day

Administrative Assistant day is April 24

We have 3 - Sherry Slocum, Megan Artz and Carol Panzero.

We will do something for each of them this day as they do a lot to help not only

JHPO but the entire school.

#### Membership Items for next year

We need to start thinking about items we would like to offer to our membership for next year. Items to replace the cups we did this year.

We have plenty of tags and clings left to hand out as well

ideas to look into are Lanyards, Magnets, Cups and discount cards, pop sockets and key

chains. Jennie will reach out to JupMode and see how they may be able to help.

#### Orientation Night for August

Will be on August 5, 2019 from 3-8 pm. 7th from 3-530 and 8th from 530-8pm

It will be set up in the gym this year, similar to how the elementary schools do

Will collect fees, etc.

JHPO is welcome to have a table

#### Scholastic Money

We still have about 3000.00 in scholastic Dollars

Mrs. Treece has asked for \$150.00 x 4 ( for each 8th grade ELA teacher ) so they can go to a Scholastic Sale in May in BG.

We support this 100% and she will be notified that they each can spend \$150.00

#### Treasurer Report

we have a balance of 15, 178.93

the phonebook payment has not come out of that yet for the dance

We do not have anything else outstanding at this time

#### Stop The Bleed

Jennie presented some information that was given to her by Mrs. Simenson about a program they attended at teacher inservice, called Stop the Bleed. It is about helping students who may be severely injured , how they can use items to stop bleeding until help can arrive

a pamphlet was presented from AHA on what is in a kit that they sell.

These are items we feel we can put together ourselves.

Jennie will look into prices on some of the items and bring back info to the next meeting.

#### Post Prom

We received a request in the mail to support post prom at the High School.

This is something we did support last year.

Will bring this up at the next meeting to see if we want to support again